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April 4, 2019  

 

The Honorable Chad Mayes  
California State Assembly  
Assembly Room Number 4098 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
RE: AB 854- Opposition  
 
Dear Assemblymember Mayes:  
 
The Imperial Local Agency Formation Commission (IC LAFCO) is aware of and has been following your bill 
AB 854. The I.C. Local Agency Formation Commission voted unanimously to oppose this bill for several 
reasons.  
 
First and foremost, as written this bill would have far reaching ramifications throughout the state, and 
severely impact ratepayers in both Imperial and Riverside County in a very negative way.  

Second, it will most likely result in litigation, which in this case would use taxpayer funds on both sides 
to adjudicate a new law that is neither necessary nor desired and would be a total waste of taxpayer 
funds. 

Third, the bill infringes on long legal standing agreements and relationships all of which have provided 
affordable and reliable electrical service to all the rate payers that are served by the IID, both in Imperial 
County and Riverside County. 

Fourth, the bill as written would allow the voters in another county to regulate a special district in this 
County when in fact the majority of voters in Riverside County receive no water or power service from 
IID. 

Fifth, the service area served by IID in Riverside County is a very small portion of Riverside County yet as 
written AB 854 would grant a majority vote on the IID Board to Riverside County residents and therefore 
dilute the vote of the Imperial County residents. This is especially troubling since none of the residents 
in Riverside County receive water from IID and therefore would have a controlling say in water issues 
that solely affect Imperial County. 

Sixth, to our knowledge, Riverside LAFCO was not consulted in this bill and most certainly Imperial 
LAFCO was not. Yet LAFCO’s were given broad powers in recent years to assure that special districts are 
reviewed regularly and held accountable to provide the required services. This bill is contrary to how 
changes to special districts should be made.  

Lastly, if there is a problem, which we know does not exist, there are much better and more acceptable 
solutions instead of unilaterally and without consultation introducing legislation that appears to be 
unnecessary in the first place.  
 



 

In closing, we urge you to closely consider the far-reaching and negative impacts of your legislation to all 
the communities served by IID.  
 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Ray Castillo  
Chair  
Imperial Local Agency Formation Commission  




